#### **Brampton Parish Council**

# Minutes of the Ordinary Council meeting held on 10th October 2022 at Cutthorpe Institute

**Present:** Councillors B Colwill, J Fell, D Catton, N Cunnane, D Phipps (Chair) and K Lawrie **Also Present:** A Anderson (Clerk)

## 063/22-23 Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllr P Elliott (District Councillor)

Cllr I Melia and Cllr A Wood were not in attendance

#### 064/22-23 Declarations of interest

None received

### 065/22-23 Public Speaking

- a) No public in attendance.
- b) None in attendance

#### 066/22-23 Minutes of Meeting

Approval of the minutes of the meeting on the 12<sup>th</sup> September 2022 Cllr Catton proposed acceptance of the amended minutes and Cllr Fell seconded

Resolved: The minutes were unanimously approved as an accurate record

### 067/22-23 Date and venue of next Meeting

The next meeting will be at Wadshelf Village Hall on 14<sup>th</sup> November 2022.

## 068/22-23 Village Halls

a) <u>Cutthorpe Village Hall</u>

Cllr Lawrie reported that the outside space was nearly complete and the work to install the steps is underway. Usage is now up to 40/50% of pre covid levels

b) Wadshelf Village Hall

Cllr Phipps reported there is little usage of the hall at the moment but there has been an expression of interest for a regular booking. A meeting with the contractor to look at the damp issue is still outstanding due to work commitments

### 069/22-23 Meeting Reports

## a) <u>Cutthorpe Playground and recreation ground</u>

Cllr Lawrie had previously circulated the quotes and plan for the play equipment. There was discussion around layout and fencing. General comments were very positive. Cllr Lawrie confirmed there was a 10 year warranty on the equipment and that there may need to be some pruning of the trees around the perimeter. There was a concern raised around access to the recreation ground through the gate onto the main road but this could be addressed by altering the layout of the equipment prior to installation.

The Parish Council passed on their thanks to the Cutthorpe Matters group for their work on producing the plan to date and for their efforts in local fundraising. Cllr Lawrie proposed that the scheme is progressed and that the grant application to Viridor be submitted. Cllr Phipps Seconded.

**Resolved:** It was unanimously agreed for the grant application to Viridor be submitted on the basis of the proposal discussed.

## b) Wadshelf Playground

Cllr Phipps noted that the dry stone wall at the back of the park had a few stones missing. He will take a closer look when he is next passing. It was agreed that a further application to the Shared Prosperity Fund be considered to replace the fencing. The Clerk will forward the details of a contractor to Cllr Phipps.

## c) Works

- i) It was noted that the trees at the bus stop near the recreation ground need pruning as bus drivers cannot see the stop. Cllr Colwill is to try and arrange.
- ii) The Clerk gave the new defibrillator pads to Cllr Phipps for the Wadshelf and Old Brampton defibrillators. Cllr Phipps said that both units were being collected on the 17<sup>th</sup> October for update. Cllr Lawrie said that the Cutthorpe unit had been collected. It was likely that all three units will require new batteries.

#### d) <u>Parish Plan</u>

Cllr Catton said that the final edit had now been completed. Cllr Catton proposed that the plan now be sent for examination. Cllr Phipps seconded

**Resolved:** It was unanimously agreed that the plan now be submitted for examination

### 070/22-23 Parish Council Liaison with County and District Councils

Nothing to raise at this point

## 071/22-23 Planning

The Council considered the following applications and had no comments to make

Application No: NED 22/00679/FL Parish: Brampton Parish

Ward: Brampton And Walton Ward

Officer: Aspbury Planning

Proposed extension comprising of 2no light industrial units to be added to exisitng industrial unit blocks (Package treatment plant) at Freebirch Farm Freebirch Eastmoor for Mr Tom Weston

Application No: NED 22/00924/AGD Parish: Brampton Parish

Ward: Brampton And Walton Ward

Officer: Mrs Alice Lockett

Prior approval application for an Agricultural Vehicle store at Wigley Hall Farm High Lane Wigley for Mr Andy Blair

Application No: NED 22/00840/TPO Parish: Brampton Parish

Ward: Brampton And Walton Ward

Officer: Mr Stephen Kimberley

Application to prune 1no Sycamore T1, 1no Oak T2, 1no Sycamore T3 and 1no Sycamore T4 within NEDDC Tree Preservation Order 130 at Sycamore House Hemming Green Old Brampton for Mr Mark Brook

Application No: 22/00925/FLH

Proposal: Proposed recladding and two storey side extension of dwelling,

proposed garage to front and associated works with new vehicular access Address:

8 Common Lane Cutthorpe Chesterfield S42 7AN

Applicant: Mr M Grant

Application No: 22/00898/FLH

Proposal: Demolition of existing front porch and replace with new front porch

(Conservation Area)

Address: White House Main Road Wadshelf Chesterfield

Applicant: Mr Thomas Webster

Decisions Received from the District Council, Peak District National Park Authority and Derbyshire County Council

Application No: NED22/00709/FLH
Parish: Brampton Parish
Officer: Aspbury Planning

Responsibility: Delegated

Agent: Mr Nick Hopkinson

Proposed side first floor extension at Longmoor Main Road Cutthorpe Chesterfield for Mr

Ian Fanshawe

REFUSED - 5 September 2022

## 072/22-23 Finance

i) Cllr Phipps moved that the following payments be approved. All in favour Cllr Phipps and the Cllr Lawrie signed the cheques

Reference	Payee	Description	Amount
Cheque no 2083	A Anderson	October wages & expenses	£407.28
Cheque no 2084	NEDDC	Chairs Charity Appeal	£100.00
Cheque no 2085	Gallaghers	Annual PC Insurance renewal	£2012.50
Cheque no 2086	Parish Online	Annual renewal	£120.00
Cheque no 2087	HMRC	Tax and NI	£93.20
Cheque no 2088	PKF Littlejohn	External Audit	£360.00
Cheque no 2089	NEDDC	Playground inspections	£108.00
Cheque no 2090	A Anderson	Stamps	£5.44
TOTAL			£3206.42

#### 073/22-23 Circulars and reports

The following reports were noted

- i) NEDDC leaders briefing
- ii) DALC October circular
- iii) Derbyshire Rural Crime awareness week
- iv) DALC AGM

## 074/22-23 Information for the meeting

- i) Defibrillator recall This item was discussed earlier in the meeting
- ii) Bus routes through Wadshelf There was discussion around the change in bus routes through Wadshelf, provided by Hulleys. There are now only 2 busses per day serving the village. This arrangement is in effect from 10<sup>th</sup> October. There was discussion around the lack of consultation and the impact on school services. Cllr Phipps has written to Hulleys to remonstrate with them but has had little by way of a positive response.
- iii) Quotation for replacement bus shelter Following discussion it was agreed to replace the bus stop at Four lane ends at the agreed quotation from DCC. Clerk to inform DCC
- iv) Shared Prosperity grant application Following discussion it was agreed to apply for £6,500 as match funding towards the new play area. Clerk to forward the application to NEDDC
- v) Contact list update The Clerk will circulate the revised list for posting on the relevant noticeboards
- vi) Grit bin It was agreed that a new grit bin be ordered for Common Lane to replace the damaged one, at a cost of £129.59 inc VAT. Clerk will place the order.

Meeting closed at 20.01